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07.16.2013
Board Members in Attendance: Rick Capell, Shellee Daniels by phone, Linda Hatzenbuehler, Barry Jones, Liz Lovell, Michele Osmond
Others in attendance: Patti Allen, Gail Baker (IDOC) Cameron Ball, Karen Briand, Dale Conder, Mark Gunning, John Hathaway, Doug Hulett, Debbie Lewis, Greg Lewis (IDOC), Betty Moore, Brenda Price, 
Liz Lovell opened the meeting and introductions were made.   
Barry Jones moved to approve the minutes from the May 21, 2013 meeting.  Karen Briand seconded the motion, and the notes were approved by a vote.
Linda Hatzenbuehler handed out copies of the FY2013 Report to the Governor and State Legislature.  This report was developed by the Idaho State Planning Council on Mental Health.  She said that the report recommends officially merging the RACs and Mental Health Boards in each region.  
Liz Lovell said that historically the Mental Health Board did not meet in August.  She asked whether the members would like to meet in August or cancel the meeting.  After good group discussion, the group voted to meet in August.
Mark Gunning, Federation of Families/Region 6 CMH Committee Chair
· The Children’s Mental Health subcommittee has been meeting as a group.  They were re-established recently by a request from the State Planning Council on Mental Health.  Mark thinks that all the regions have a committee or are working to develop one at this time.
· One thing they have been working on is an assessment of gaps in services for children in Region 6.  
· The next meeting of the Children’s Mental Health Committee will be held August 19th at the Health & Welfare building on Memorial Drive, Pocatello.  They would really like to have more parent involvement on the committee.  He said if anyone knows of a parent with a child with a mental illness, he would be happy to talk to them about the committee.  
· Linda Hatzenbuehler said the State Planning Council is always supposed to have parent representation on the Council. 
· Liz Lovell expressed support for the Children’s Mental Health Committee from the Region 6 Behavioral Health Board.  
Greg Lewis (IDOC)glewis@idoc.idaho.gov 
· Greg handed out the year end SUDS spending report for IDOC.  He said in the future he will send the monthly report to Brenda to share with the group.  
· The prior fiscal year had a 4.7 million budget.  They spent over that amount by using their own additional funds and a $100,000 that the Courts added to help pay for treatment costs.
· Greg pointed out that eastern Idaho is low compared to the other side of the state in the use of drug testing.  He encouraged providers to utilize drug testing.  Liz asked if the number may be low because Region 6 doesn’t have stand-alone drug testing centers.  Greg said a number of factors play in to whether drug testing is being done.  
· Greg said that to future reports he will add the number of clients were served in each region to the reports.
· John Hathaway asked whether a longer length of stay in treatment results in better outcomes.  Greg replied that they are just beginning to track all the factors that show outcomes.  He said that the systems are getting better at that and our information in the future will be much better.
· Greg said that by October 1, 2013, all of the treatment episode paperwork will be handled through WITS.  He thinks that the providers will become adept at this quickly.  
Gail Baker (IDOC) gbaker@idoc.idaho.gov 
· Gail discussed the 1925-24 process, which requires a mental health and SUDS screening for all felons.  From the pilot project that has been done statewide, about 15% of those going through this process will be flagged for a full GAIN assessment.
· Gail said that there is only a 10-day window to complete the assessment when community providers sign up to do the 1925-24 assessments for IDOC because the timeline is short.  Providers have done a good job with the assessments, but some have misunderstood the 10-day window.  She said to let the presentence investigator  know if there is a problem and to document all the reasons for a delay.    
· She said that treatment providers might notice that there are a lower number of referrals right now because CAPP graduates are being handled internally.  
Michele Osmond
· There will probably be some changes when Optum goes live on their contract September 1, 2013.  DHW will continue to do the court ordered assessments.  All referrals will come through WITS.
· Michele has been told that Optum had 270 providers signed up statewide at last count.  Providers must be signed up by October 1.  
· Michele asked the group if they would like her to cover the Region 6 Mental Health reports each month or quarterly or annually.  The group thought that quarterly was appropriate.  
Brenda Price – RAC updates
· Brenda handed out the prior year SUDS spending report.  The 30% in the Medicaid column is the State of Idaho’s portion of the cost of Medicaid.  The federal government pays 70% of the cost, and the State pays the remaining 30%. 
· A handout with information from the Idaho Transportation Dept. (ITD) was included in the meeting packet.  Among other data, it showed that 73 Idahoans died in 2012 from impaired driving.  Ethan Huffman added that ITD has many safety programs, including a program that trains nurses about seat belt use.  
· Of those who have had a GAIN administered to them, 73% have trauma in their background.  Kathy Skippen added that we know from GAIN data that from that same population the Age of First Use 10% were under 10 years old and 48% were ages 10-14.  
· Brenda reminded everyone about the marijuana presentation by Office of Drug Policy that will be held on July 18th.  
· An Optum video conference presentation is going to be held August 21st from 9 AM to noon.  It will be held in room 210 at the Human Development Center.   Brenda will be calling for people to send their questions in advance so that Optum can have the answers ready during the presentation.  
Barry Jones moved to adjourn the meeting.  Karen Briand seconded the motion.   Meeting was adjourned.
